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MEMO

DATE:  

February 25, 2009
TO:

Commissioners’ Court





FROM:

Ruben E. Delgado, PE; Director of Engineering
SUBJECT:
Approval of Local Transportation Project Advance funding Agreement (LAPFA) for ROW participation on FM 2514 (Parker Rd.) from FM 2551 to FM 1378; 
2007 Collin County Bond Discretionary Project # 07-00-01           
                         

We request Commissioners Court consider approval of the LAPFA between the Texas Department of Transportation (TxDOT) and Collin County for the right-of-way acquisition participation on FM 2514. (Agreement attached) 

On July 26, 2005, (Court Order No. 2005-538-7-26; Attached) Commissioners Court approved an engineering contract for $174,700 with Birkhoff, Hendrix and Conway to prepare the alignment schematic and associated engineering through the Public Hearing and Finding of No Significant Impact (FONSI).

Before Collin County proceeds with further engineering, TxDOT requests Collin County enter into an agreement with TxDOT for the right-of-way acquisition.  The agreement stipulates TxDOT will be responsible for acquiring the right-of-way.  TxDOT will be responsible for 90% of the right-of-way and all costs and fees associated with the right-of-way acquisition.  Collin County will be responsible for 10% of the right-of-way and associated costs.

TxDOT estimates the cost of right-of-way will be $4,500,000.  The county’s 10% share will be $450,000.  
Last year Collin County acquired a parcel of the right-of-way appraised at $210,211.88. The county will either be given credit for this amount plus fees for appraisals or reimbursed at fair market value when right of way is acquired

We will be available to respond to Commissioners Court questions and comments. 
xc:  Bill Bilyeu

      Tracy Homfeld

      Jeff Durham













